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Fiscal Implications. None.

Department Testimony: The Department appreciates the intent of this measure to limit future
dischargesto state waters, but has the following concern.

Wastewater as defined by HRS 342D-1 means “any liquid waste, whether treated or not, and
whether animal, mineral, or vegetable including agricultural, industrial, and thermal wastes.” Thus,
wastewater from sources such as; stormwater, construction, industrial, or other activities may not be
suitable for use in clean energy projects and may not have other feasible alternatives for discharge.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this measure.
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IN REPLY REFER TO:

February 25, 2016 WAS 1648

The Honorable Sylvia Luke, Chair

and Members of the Committee on Finance
House of Representatives
State Capitol
415 South Beretania Street, Room 308
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Luke and Members:
SUBJECT: House Bill No. 2030, Relating to Pollution

The Department of Environmental Services (ENV) respectfully opposes House
Bill No. 2030, which prohibits the discharge of any treated wastewater into State waters
after December 31, 2049, except when used to create clean energy.

While we support the idea of clean energy and the clean energy initiative, we do
not believe that the processes related to wastewater treatment, paid by customers,
should be directly tied to the clean energy initiative.

For this reason, ENV respectfully opposes House Bill No. 2030.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.

Sincerely,
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February 24, 2016

The Honorable Sylvia Luke, Chair
and Members

House Committee on Finance

State Capitol, Room 306

415 South Beretania Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Luke and Members:
SUBJECT: House Bill No. 2030, Relating to Pollution

The Department of Design and Construction (DDC) respectfully opposes House
Bill No. 2030, which prohibits the discharge of any treated wastewater into State waters
after December 31, 2049, except when used to create clean energy.

DDC and the intent of the bill support the Hawaii Clean Energy Initiative
Program. However, the bill's only exception to the total prohibition of any treated
wastewater discharge into State waters is vague and may result in unintended, overly
restrictive, and infeasible consequences.

For this reason, DDC respectfully opposes House Bill No. 2030.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.

Very truly yours,

Coir
Robert J_K

Director
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The Hawai‘i Fresh Water Council supports the intent of H.B. 2030.

The Hawaii Fresh Water Initiative was launched in 2013 to bring many
diverse parties together to develop a forward-thinking and consensus-based
strategy to increase water security for Hawaii. A blue ribbon panel of water
stakeholders drawn from multiple perspectives came together to jointly and
unanimously recommend key strategies and policies that will increase Hawaii’s
water security in the face of declining rainfall levels and climate change.

The Council identified a single goal for Hawaii: to create 100 million
gallons per day (mgd) in additional, fresh water capacity for our islands by
2030. One of the key strategies to achieve this statewide goal is to increase
water reuse by 30 mgd over the next 15 years.

H.B. 2030 prohibits the discharge of treated wastewater into state
waters after 12/31/2049 except when used to create clean energy.

The Council believes that improving our overall water reuse rate is an
important step towards a more secure fresh water future. Innovative new
programs and methods to encourage water reuse are increasingly required.

The Fresh Water Council supports the intent of H.B. 2030 to increase
reuse in our state.

Liaison/Scientific Advisor to HCF
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